Notes of Building Pathways Business and Computing Resource Managers meeting held on Friday 5th December at Rother Valley College, 10am- 12pm
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1. Welcome and introductions
Judy Smith welcomed colleagues and introductions were made. Judy had invited representatives from the Business and Education organisation as they were hoping to be involved in Aimhigher activity which may have some links with the plans of this group.

2. Notes of meeting of 17th October 2003

David Smith pointed out some inaccuracies in the notes of the meeting on Page 3 Paragraph 1. The detail of the Foundation degree does not relate to Chesterfield College. (JS thought this related to Dearne Valley College)

John Pointer noted that the developments outlined by Ian Cooper relating to the new Foundation degree with West Notts College are now in place for commencement in 2004

Verity pointed out that within the Combined Studies Degree in the Institute for Lifelong Learning, the IT and Computing programme is one of seven tracks open to learners.

3. Matters Arising
BP has not taken forward the suggestion of mapping the HNC in Business and Technology at RCAT against the Business and Technology degree in SHU. Judy will look again at this.
4. Building Pathways

For the benefit of new members in the group Judy Smith provided an overview of the Building Pathways Project. Judy described the activities the Project has been involved in since 1999 and how the Project is currently funded through the Aimhigher- Partnerships for Progression Widening Participation strategy for South Yorkshire, initially until 2004 but possibly until 2006. The Action Plan for the Project included activities aimed at adult learners particularly related to new Access to HE initiatives.  In addition funding has been provided to undertake activities with 16-19 year olds with a focus on support and transition activities. The main target of any activity is planned for learners undertaking vocational learning and work-based learning including Modern Apprentices. Judy briefly outlined the research done with EKOS Consulting in the summer on progression routes for AMAs into HE. The business and computing group could be a forum for taking some of the recommendations forward and this could be discussed at a future meeting. BP was planning to employ a project worker to take this work forward.
5. Development of project for 'Progression  to HE Activities' for 2004

At the last meeting of the group it had been decided that BP could fund a series of activities for learners on Level 3 programmes to raise knowledge and aspirations about the HE progression opportunities from Level 3 vocational programmes in Business and Computing. Judy Smith had invited two additional representatives to the group to support the development of the activities.  Helen Kay, Widening Participation Manager from the Student Services Centre in Sheffield Hallam has responsibility for supporting student activities that help with transition into Sheffield Hallam. Her team is responsible for mentoring activities and visits into the University or staff visits out to schools and colleges.   Deidre Eastburn and colleague, Beryl Henshaw, are from the Business and Education organisation in South Yorkshire. Judy invited Deidre to outline the work of the organisation.
· Deidre Eastburn, Business & Education, South Yorkshire
Business and Education have been responsible for organising the Trident scheme which provides work experience opportunities for all school children in South Yorkshire. They have recently put in a bid for funding from the Partnerships for Progression strategy to develop HE Master classes for learners on vocational programmes. Through Excellence Challenge funding  Master classes currently exist for students in more traditional academic subjects. They have originally been provided for 'Gifted and Talented' groups of students. The aim now is to extend the model to learners on vocational programmes. The aim is to provide two levels of classes for 13-16 year olds and 16-19 year olds. A major theme is to bring together schools and colleges with the business world. Progression through HE vocational programmes may not have been considered in the past by some groups of learners but the aim is to raise knowledge and aspirations of these routes. Judy Smith pointed out that she felt the ambitions of the group could overlap with those of Business and Education  and between the two projects pooled resources could support the development of quality experiences for Business and Computing students. 
· Discussion Paper
Judy had put together a suggested list of activities which the group could use as the basis for discussion and development of an action plan.  She invited the group to comment on the ideas. 

· John Pointer commented on the ideas. John has been awarded an Excellence Fellowship over the last term. This has allowed him to be seconded from his usual post in West Notts College to work with the School of Computing and Management Sciences in Sheffield Hallam to develop widening participation progression opportunities between the School, the College, and the secondary schools with links to the college. The ideas achieved can be replicated elsewhere and the outcome will be reported on and disseminated nationally. John identified some of the proposed activities as being successfully implemented by him. For example he has arranged for groups of learners to visit  the university for a lecture and staff teaching in the University have taught in the college. In addition there are plans for groups of learners to be bussed into the university for the School Open Days. Another model has been for younger learners to visit the university and take part in a practical activity sampling a graphic design package. John has also undertaken activities himself with younger school children. John pointed out that sometimes Connexions staff are the least informed about some of the widening participation opportunities available. 
· Elaine Burtoft pointed out that sometimes the biggest barrier was the attitude of parents who do not understand the opportunities available for their children. There was a need to inform parents and involve them. John Pointer suggested evening events may help parents.  Helen Kay described some of the activities other members of the Student Services Centre have done with parents. These activities have often been well received.

· The issue of meeting the needs of ethnic minorities was discussed. It was pointed out that white working class children are also the most under-represented group in HE and towards whom widening participation activities should be targeted.
· It was agreed that information on the realities of Higher Education was needed for some people e.g. on the financial implications of a higher education.
· For visits into university it was felt that it was important to have a clear target of who should attend. IB pointed out that when open days or visits were arranged it tends to be those students who would attend HE anyway who take up the opportunity. It was important to find ways to bring those in who wouldn't normally attend.

· There was a discussion about whether activities students get involved in should have additional UCAS points attached. JS pointed out that some HEIs do have such a system. It was felt that the practicalities of organising this may be problematic. Those colleges who provide HE may not view this in the same way as a university particularly where the progression was internal from Level 3 programmes. 

· Helen Kay suggested Sheffield Hallam's Progression Agreement could be developed to support this type of scheme. The Progression Agreement is designed to allow students who have to study locally, because of their personal circumstances, the opportunity for a more favourable entry criteria, for example, a slightly lower grade may be acceptable. The agreement has been developed with regional schools but  SHU was interested in developing the agreement with College partners. VB agreed a similar compact was run by Sheffield University but the attitude to this was individualised between the student and the individual department. 
· An opinion was expressed that some students choose not to progress to HE. It was important that students are not pushed in a direction they don't want to go in. The opportunity of having choice was important. DE pointed out that having work experiences or meeting with HE students provided opportunities for meeting role models with similar personal experiences and this may have more meaning to learners than just reading notes off an OHP. VB was asked about the SOAMS model in the University of Sheffield, but couldn't provide details. However she pointed out that in a previous WP project, she had been  involved in identifying case studies of mature learners who had been successful in their choices. These are detailed on the go4uni website.
(www.go4uni.ac.uk)

· HK outlined the Doncaster Mentoring project which SHU was involved in. This is a large project linking up students in HE with local school and college learners. It is a successful project but is an expensive activity. A further model is for learners to make visits into colleges. These would be similar types of learners. This works well with mature learners
· DS made a suggestion for a residential summer school. This seems an attractive idea but JS pointed out that the HEFCE Summer Schools have to take place over a limited timescale when HE students have  finished and school/college students still working. In addition the organisation was quite difficult to arrange. It was expressed that having concentrated activities over a few days seems to bring people together well and support self-esteem and confidence in being able to relate to an HEI. 

· The links with employers was discussed. Deidre pointed out that her organisation has a new contract to  organise  placements for students in Barnsley College. They have also a lot of experience working with schools and colleges on this type of activity. They provided business liaison and support to help placements be more effective.  RCAT have good placements in Business but placements for IT students were harder to organise.  Doncaster had good placements but these need to be worked at. JS asked if the placement experience needed to have more quality assurance in it to support aspirations. NS pointed out that large employers tended to be keen to support students but small employers were less interested in developing students. 

· DE pointed out that it is important to develop links with  businesses and new sector skills councils. She suggested some of the growing areas in logistics and financial services and the developments for the new Finningley airport could be beneficial to this group. JS has a meeting with the SSDA in the near future and these relationships could be discussed there.

· The need for marketing and publicity about progression opportunities was discussed. It was felt that there was a need to clarify progression routes and in some cases staff themselves need to understand the different HE programmes on offer. For example it is difficult to understand some of the differences in the programmes on offer in CMS in SHU. JP pointed out that he has created a flowchart showing the routes in the School of CMS in SHU which will be available in his final report. There was a need for this in the Business area. HK pointed out that in her research into why students leave HE programmes the unsuitability of the course is one of the main reasons. It is therefore important that students understand the choices available to them before they start. The Associate College Network in Sheffield Hallam has a remit to map Level 3 provision in partner colleges against the different routes through SHU. This information will be available in the New Year. 

The discussion covered many areas and it was agreed there is a need to focus BP resources on developing some of the ideas. It was agreed that colleagues should discuss the proposals in their own teams and get together in the New Year to develop the activities.

Action:
 A full working day to be given over to develop activities for both Business and Computing students. This would be on Tuesday 3rd February 2004. Venue to be decided.  The aim of the workshop will be to develop a clear set of proposals for widening participation activities for 2004 to support the progression to HE of learners on Level 3 Business and Computing programmes.

6. Doncaster and Sheffield COVEs (Centre of Vocational Excellence)

Judy invited the representatives from  Doncaster and Sheffield to give an overview of the aims of the COVEs in the region which have some links with Business and Computing. Judy informed the group that the national Widening Participation strategy is to encourage projects to make links with COVEs which should provide clear progression routes responsive to the needs of under-represented groups in HE. In particular foundation degree development is seen as important for COVEs to be involved in .

· Jan Emery, Doncaster COVE
The COVE has been awarded in Round Three of the funding streams for COVE development in the area of Business and Management.  Jan is the newly appointed manager for the COVE which is a part of the Dearne Valley Business School in Doncaster College. The aim is to work with the SME market providing work-related learning at Level 3+. The COVE is working as part of a consortium of three COVEs in Yorkshire promoting Business and Training opportunities for managers. The project is in its early stages and Jan will only take up her post in the New Year.
· Elaine Burtoft, Sheffield Digital COVE.

Elaine was asked to comment on the COVE although she was not involved in its management. The COVE is specialising in Computing and Digital technology, Multimedia and Design. It is focussed on providing vendor training and is a Microsoft IT Academy. The programmes on offer are mainly provided in the Square Mile site of the College and at the Source in Meadowhall. The COVE is looking at developing the programmes it currently has on offer in the New Year.
7. Other Business

· Doncaster is developing a Foundation degree in Business and Accounting. They are not currently looking to replace their HND in Business and Management. 
· Ann Goddard indicated that the discussion with SHU about an accounting foundation degree with the AAT have reached a point where a 'Pathway' Group has been developed. 

· John Pointer said that CMS have developed a Foundation degree with West Notts which will start in 2004. All their Level 3 students will progress onto this. He also said that the FD has been approved by QCA and will be on their qualifications framework. There will be pathways to two top-up degrees with SHU from the FD. It is believed the FD will also be delivered in Sheffield College.

· Judy Smith said she would defer the discussion on the progression of Modern Apprentices to a future meeting. 

8. Date of next meeting: 
For a workshop, Tuesday 3rd February 2004
